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SAFETY OF CHILDREN IN THE LIBRARY 

 

The Library endeavors to provide a suitable environment for children to use and enjoy its 

materials, programs and other resources.  However, parents and caregivers should be aware 

that the Library is a public building open to all, and that staff is not able to monitor the 

safety or whereabouts of each child visiting the Library.  

 

3.15.1 Parental Responsibility  

Parents/legal guardians and caregivers are solely responsible for their children while they 

are in the Library.  Children under the age of 7 must be attended by a parent or other 

responsible caregiver age 12 or older at all times while in the Library. 

 

All children must be picked up by closing time. 

 

The Library staff will attempt to contact parents of children whose safety is in doubt.  If 

parents or caregivers are unavailable, the staff will contact the Elmhurst Police Department 

to provide custody. 

 

3.15.2 Adults in the Kids’ Library 

To provide an appropriate and safe atmosphere for children, adults (17 and over) who are 

not accompanied by children are to use the Kids’ Library only for the purposes of retrieving 

materials,  speaking with Library staff or using a group study room if none are available 

on the second floor.   


